MINUTES OF SPECIAL MEETING BOARD OF ALDERMEN TOWN OF CHAPEL HILL FEBRUARY 25, 1947

BOOK 7

PAGE 304

Mayor Madry presided over the meeting and the following members were present: Aldermen Burch, Hobbs, Lanier and Davis. Others present were Mr. J. S. Bennett, Supervisor of University Operations, Mr. Peacock, Mr. Rose and Mr. Hinson.

The purpose of this meeting was to discuss problems relating to the proposed extension of the Town Limits.

After a detailed discussion with reference to what the University would do in regard to installing various utilities in the new area, Mr. Bennett stated that he had talked with Mr. Teague regarding this problem and he felt that the University would start immediately installing water and light lines in those areas that the Board felt were the most essential, and that the entire area would be completed in approximately four years. Mr. Bennett suggested that some member of the Board contact University Officials and obtain a written statement as to what facilities they would install and an outline of the program they would follow in future expansion.

The question of boundary lines for extension was then presented and after a lengthy discussion of the various areas, Alderman Hobbs made a motion that the Board approve the extension of the limits of the Town to those lines as shown on the map submitted by Mr. J. S. Bennett, dated February 25, 1947. Seconded by Alderman Burch and unanimously passed.

There being no further business the meeting adjourned.

May Wilkie